Dear Editor,

It was somewhat disappointing to read the apparent ignorance of Iowa State professors in regard to where our state’s water pollution comes from (Sides clash over hog expansion, Register 6-8-14).


The accepted numbers are agriculture 92%, wastewater treatment plants 4%, and other 4% - although the “other’s” contribution is from the same chemicals as agriculture. 


It is technically correct to say that “Cities are allowed to discharge treated sewage that still contains nitrates into waterways, under their Clean Water Act Permits. Hog producers, however, are prohibited from letting manure into Iowa waterways.” But it is somewhat disingenuous. 

The relative ammonia/nitrogen pollution numbers for hog confinement waste and treated human waste is 300-400 for hog confinement waste and 1-5 for treated human waste (IDNR numbers). Although confinements are touted as not discharging waste, all of the waste is spread on the land eventually. Because of the relative numbers, it is like having 75 million people living in Iowa, collecting their waste and letting it “cook up toxics” for 6 months to a year in a pit, and then simply dumping it on the land where much of it ends up in our rivers and lakes (the 92% comes from somewhere).


As a result of treatment of human waste, the cleanest sections of most rivers are directly downstream of wastewater plant discharge pipes. Your water and sewer rates pay to clean and treat water for drinking, and for the treatment of your waste so it is safe to discharge back into the environment. That is mandated by the Clean Water Act. 


There are no regulations or mandates on the 92% of pollution coming from agriculture. Until that changes, (and the completely voluntary Iowa Nutrient Reduction Strategy will not help) you will continue to pay higher and higher water and sewer rates while the waters of Iowa continue to become more and more polluted. Good luck.
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